

[bookmark: _GoBack]MINUTES OF THE FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING OF THE CITY OF HERRIN ILLINOIS HELD IN THE COUNCIL
CHAMBERS AT CITY HALL ON MONDAY                                                                                                                              AUGUST 30, 2018 AT 9:30 A.M.

Alderman York called the meeting to order.  Those in attendance on behalf of the City were Mayor Steve Frattini, Alderman Paul York, Alderman David Shoemake, Alderman Sheila Ahlgren, Alderman Scott Kinley, Alderman Marilyn Ruppel, Budget Director Carrie Cravens, Fire Chief Shawn Priddy, Treasurer Carl Goodwin and City Clerk Shelly Huggins.  

Annuity - Carl handed out the new annuity replacement language offering it in payroll rather than an outside annuity.  He gave verbiage on what will be changed on the contracts.  We are doing side letters with each bargaining unit.  Also a draft ordinance changing the code for all other employees/elected officials not covered by union contracts.  All of these agreements will be effective September 1.  Our annuity was a non-qualified plan and we were all to be paying tax so we were not in compliance.  This change must be done to be in compliance by stopping annuity plan contributions.    Recommendation to approve next meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 9:45 a.m.



